
 
 
 
 

Minutes for CNC Meeting February 3, 2025 
 

●​ President Jared Leone called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. 
 

●​ Jennifer Poirrier , City Manager, was introduced and gave an informative 
presentation on the goals for the city of Clearwater.  This presentation is 
posted on the website for your reference.  During her presentation, she 
answered several questions from the audience concerning the city’s plan and her 
presentation.  
 

●​ Officer Alexander Kay was not present at the meeting due to an Amber Alert 
posted earlier in the day. 
 

●​ Neighborhood Services—Javante discussed Neighborhood’s Day on March 
22nd and reminded everyone that all applications must be turned in tonight. He 
also passed out some W9 forms to those who completed in their applications.  

 
Membership Business Portion 

 
●​ Secretary’s Report - Annette Pardue stated that January minutes for the CNC 

and the CNCF were posted to the website.  There was a motion to approve the 
minutes as posted by Bill Jonson and Patrick Raftery sedonded the motion.  
There was a unanimous decision to approve the minutes as presented. 

 
●​ Treasurer’s Report  Cheryl introduced a new guest, Edna Stickel and gave her 

an application to join. Cheryl Acton read the reports that were posted on the 
website.  She stated that there were 12 renewals - 10 groups and 2 individual.  
The IRS filing has been completed. The new board signatures are in the bank. 
The amount in the CNCF was announced and that all forms are completed. 

●​ Old Business - Jared spoke about the survey and the results that have been 
turned in to this date.  We have received about 40% back. 

○​ What we are doing is what they want - like tonight we had a great 
presentation for our members 
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○​ The CNC should take a position on relevant neighborhood issues and  

increase membership 
○​ More neighborhood sharing - roundtables - Sharing successes and 

challenges of neighborhoods 
○​ Jared mentioned that we are looking into having a 30 minute before the 

official meeting to have this type of roundtable for neighborhoods, 
speakers for the evening could be present, and other possibilities 
 

●​ New Business -.Davide Lillisand presented a PowerPoint about the project - 
Leveling the Playing Field.  He discussed how much time was put into this 
project and the committee members.  Unfortunately, after all this work, the 
answer was we cannot level this playing field because the law favors the 
rich people.  This work signifies a dedicated chairperson, David.  We thank you 
and your committee members for the hours of work put into this project.  We will 
post this PowerPoint presentation on the CNC website for all members to view.  It 
will be listed under Hot Topics. 

 
●​ The Compliance Committee Update by Vice President Patrick Raftery was tabled 

due to the time.  It will be presented at the next meeting.  Patrick asked those 
interested in being on the committee to meet with him briefly after adjournment. 
 

●​ The next Meeting will be on March 3, at 7 pm at Clearwater Fire Training Facility, 
1716 N. Becher Road. 

●​ The adjournment was at 8:39 pm 
 

 
 

●​ The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 by President Leone. 
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